At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 30th day of April 2008

Roll Call:                        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman                                         

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



                 Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:                            George A. Woolsey, Councilman

Also Present:                  Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh                

                                         James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                         Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                         Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:09 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL



The responses to the roll call appear above. 
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


Allan Gaul, reporter for the Mid Hudson Times, led the pledge to the flag. 
3. 
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA



New #13E.  
Engineering:    
Meadow Winds Roads Update  
New #16.  
Assessor:  

Promotion of Assessor Clerk



New # 17 
Executive Session:
Exeter Litigation

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT             
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $508,215.09. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to contact Reliable Cleaning, located on Route 300 in Newburgh, and ask them about the voucher that they sent which did not state any dates. She wants them to put the date for the period of time of the billing. The second question she had was for Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, about an invoice dated July 2007, for testing a tank. Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne to contact the vendor and ask why it took so long for the invoice.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5. ZONING:


                      
A. Discussion of Local Law Zoning Map R1 to B  
Supervisor Booth said there was a public hearing regarding this matter on Monday, April 21, 2008, which was recessed due to a question of the size of the rezoning indicated on the map. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said in the original discussion the applicant was asked to discuss with owners of neighboring properties to see if there were any objections to the property being rezoned. Dr. Fischer, Stone Cottage Veterinary Hospital, was asked to focus on the properties that front on Route 17K extending down to the IB boundary. There is one part of the property that is being rezoned that has a flag that goes down to Route 17K and a significant area that runs up along Fletcher Drive. This area is a concern to the Board. Marcia Jacobowitz, attorney for 
Dr. James Fischer, has talked to Mr. Michael Perez, the property owner along Route 17K and Fletcher Drive, and he does not have any objections to where the line is relocated for the zoning. 
Councilman Piaquadio wants to take another look at the property to see exactly where the property line is. 

Mark Taylor said the law can be modified to just include the flag. This action would require a buffer between the residential and the commercial part of the property and would require another public hearing. 
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Supervisor Booth said the Board will revisit the property to see where the line should go, wait for confirmation from Mrs. Jacobowitz and Mark Taylor to confirm that matters have been finalized with Mr. Perez, and reschedule a public hearing.  
B. Rental Car Fleet Vehicle Sales in IB Zone
Supervisor Booth said Enterprise Car Rentals have contacted him in regards to a zoning change. They have taken over Mickey Biggs Towing on Route 17K and want to sell their fleet vehicles on these premises.   

Councilman Piaquadio said that means they will be selling used cars. It is his understanding that you can not sell used cars unless you are a new car dealership. 

Mark Taylor said that is what is under the current zoning and that is why they are asking for a zoning amendment. The amendment could be drawn so it only allows the sale by rental companies of their own fleet vehicles, with mileage that was accrued as a fleet rental vehicle. 
The Board is going to take this under consideration. 
C.  Heavy Equipment Sales in B Zone
Supervisor Booth said Philip Greer, from Century 21 the Real Estate Connection, is here tonight for a zoning change for 5505 Route 9W. Mr. Greer represents both the buyer and seller, who want to sell light and heavy construction equipment and do service and repair in a B zone.
Mark Taylor said there are two approaches the Board can take. The first would be to amend the text of the B zone table to allow the use being requested throughout the B zone. The second approach, and discussed in the Comprehensive Plan in regard to recreational vehicles, which is to establish an overlay along that corridor of Route 9W. The Tyler Equipment Corporation is currently doing business on Route 9W in Marlboro and is interested in relocating to 5505 Route 9W.

Supervisor Booth said without sewer he would have reservations because sewer has been a problem in this area. Once sewer is established in that area then it could be considered.  

The Board discussed an overlay district for this property. 

Supervisor Booth said David Smith, the Town Planner, is recommending a fee of $4,500.00 for the work he has to do for a comprehensive plan and a zoning update, which will be needed for rezoning. 
Mark Taylor said the $4,500.00 was for a text change, and he will talk to Mr. Smith to see if the fee will change for a map overlay district. 
Mr. Greer asked what a map overlay was.

Mr. Taylor said it is a separate map designation. The property will still be B zoned, but within the overlay district the Town will allow additional uses.
Mr. Greer asked for a time frame.

Mark Taylor said he will follow up with Saccardi & Schiff to find out a time frame. He will also verify the $4,500.00 figure, and once a check written by the Town is delivered, they will start.

Supervisor Booth is going to talk to David Smith for an estimated time and this Board does not have any objections to the overlay district for that property. 

D.  J&P Ventures, Chestnut Lane
Supervisor Booth said the Board reviewed this project some time ago. This property is located between the Ethan Allen Showroom and Rockwood Drive. It is across the street from Shop Rite.  

Mark Taylor said the developer wants a map change to rezone this parcel to a B zone and they want a text change to allow storage uses in the B District. He said everyone wanted Councilman Woolsey present for this discussion. 
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Councilman Piaquadio said the Board visited the site and had a question on how far west on Chestnut Lane the rezoning would go. 

The Board discussed lot size, whether they wanted to allow storage units in the entire B zone, do  an overlay, or do a text change.  

The Board is going to take tonight’s comments into consideration and then bring it back to a later meeting. 

6.
POLICE:




A. Bid for Uniform Blouses
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 14, 2008, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, to schedule a bid date for the purchase of new dress blouse uniform jackets, as per the P.B.A. contract. Town Clerk Zarutskie will contact Chief Kehoe to schedule a date and advertising. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



B. Purchase of Computer
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 25, 2008, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, to increase the purchase price for a Dell computer by $312.41. This computer is needed for the records section of the Police Department. The total purchase price for the computer is $1,355.40 and the funds are available in account number 3120-02. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
7.         
PARKS & RECREATION: 
A.  Award of Bid for Additional Grounds Maintenance
Supervisor Booth said the legal department did a check to see if there were any reasons the lowest bidder could not be awarded this bid. There was a discussion that this bidder had code violations.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the bid for the grounds maintenance of the Delaware Aqueduct Tap, the Baxter Property, Monarch Drive and the Gunsch House properties to Frank’s Lawn Service, 169 Pressler Road, Wallkill, New York. Frank’s submitted the lowest bid amount of $125.00 for the year 2008, $145.00 for the year 2009 and $165.00 for the year 2010. They will only be paid for the weeks they mow. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mark Taylor if the Town was in litigation with Frank’s Lawn Service or if there were any outstanding code violations. 
Mark Taylor said the Town was not in litigation and Code Compliance said they do not have any open investigations going on with Frank’s Lawn Service. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
C. Hiring of Seasonal Laborer
The Board had a concern about one of the applicants and decided to go into Executive Session.
MOTION was made at 8:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:09 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 24, 2008 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire David Marino at $7.50 per hour, Michael Harley at $7.15 per hour and Greg Phillips at $7.15 per hour, as Seasonal Laborers with a start date of May 8, 2008. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
8. WATER SUPPLY:



 

A. Promotion of Water Treatment Operator


This was discussed at the March 17th meeting and was removed from the agenda.
            
B. Vehicle Purchase
Supervisor Booth said this request from James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, for a 2008 Grand Cherokee, was discussed at the April 21, 2008 meeting. Supervisor Booth said, since this vehicle was not going to be used for plowing or moving heavy equipment, the Board would like to purchase something that was fuel efficient. 
Councilman Benedict asked Mr. Corbett what this vehicle will be used for.

Mr. Corbett said for collecting water samples, which is done on a daily basis, to transport people to seminars, and general chores. He would like a fuel efficient vehicle and at the time he thought the Cherokee was the most likely candidate. 
Supervisor Booth suggested the Ford Hybrid Escape, which is a smaller version of the Ford Explorer.

Mr. Corbett is in favor of the idea and would like to do his part in conserving fuel.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of a 2008 Ford Hybrid Escape, in an amount not to exceed $25,000.00. This vehicle will be used by James Corbert, Water Supply Superintendent. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.
SAFETY: defibrillation pads 
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Dubetsky, Safety Officer, has submitted a proposal for defibrillation pads. These would be used for the Town’s defibrillators. 

Councilman Piaquadio wants to talk to Mr. Dubetsky about the pediatric pads because he believes that the pediatric defibrillators are no longer used. He also wanted to talk to the Town doctor to find out if that information was correct. Councilman Piaquadio said he has talked to Mr. Dubetsky in reference to having another CPR class for the Town. 
It was the overall decision of the Board to have these questions answered and then bring it back to a future meeting.
10. ANIMAL CONTROL: T-92 withdrawal   
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay the voucher to MDW Feline Rescue, 1323 Union Avenue, Newburgh, New York, in the amount of $809.00. This money is available in the T-92 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said there is not enough money to cover the second invoice submitted, by the Newburgh Scats, Inc., in the amount of $390.00. This invoice will be paid when funds become available.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
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11. SCHEDULE OF FEES-LANDSCAPE INSPECTION
Mark Taylor said the Board, by Local Law, has provided for the establishment of landscaping inspection fees. The Board has adopted a Resolution that establishes the initial escrow landscape amount for landscaping inspections. That schedule provides for a maximum amount of $4,000.00 for projects that are $100,000.00 or more. There are one or two projects where estimates are being submitted that are significantly larger than $100,000.00. Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh, submitted the following proposed increases to inspection fees:
APPROVED ESTIMATED COST


SUGGESTED INSPECTION FEE
$250,000.00 - $500,000.00


$6,000.00

OVER $500,000.00



  8,000.00
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the landscape inspection fee increases, dated April 21, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect to the Town, as follows:  Projects with estimated costs of $250,000.00 - $500,00.00 will have an inspection fee of 6,000.00 and for projects with estimated costs over $500,00.00 there will be an inspection fee of $8,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked if this increase will include existing projects, or just new projects. 

Mark Taylor said it will include existing projects. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12. JUSTICE COURT-REQUEST TO HIRE COURT CLERK
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 7, 2008, submitted by Judge Clarino, to hire Jeanette Moore to fill the vacant position of Court Clerk. This appointment will be from an active civil service list and her hire date is May 8, 2008, with a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
13. ENGINEERING

           
A. Willow Street Abandonment
Mark Taylor said the Board wants to have Councilman Woolsey’s input on this matter, but he asked the Board to visit the site before the next meeting. He said the property owner’s attorney is asking for a response.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the property owner could do a final stake out of the property so that the Board Members could see exactly what is being discussed.

           
B . Outside Consultant Proposal for Review of Bridge
Mr. Osborne said the Building Department has a building permit application for the construction of a bridge which will be located on the property of WPA Acquisition and is located on Route 32. This project is outside the expertise of the Town’s Building Department and outside of the Town’s building code. Mr. Osborne said a previous Town Board had authorized a technical review, which came to an end when a hydraulic issue was identified. Mr. Osborne solicited this proposal from Clough Harbour & Associates on behalf of the Building Department. They are structural engineers who are going to look at the plans and give their comments to the Building Department. 
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Mark Taylor said there is a building permit application submitted to the Building Department, and they advised the Town that they did not have the necessary expertise; the Town is collecting fees in connection with the building permit application but the Town does not have provisions for additional fees under the conditions in the Code. There needs to be provisions put in the Code for when outside consultants are needed. The Town is going to have to pay for the fees.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the agreement, made this 21st day of March, 2008 by and between the Town of Newburgh, New York, acting by and through Town of Newburgh and Clough Harbour & Associates, a limited liability partnership, with a principal place of business at III Winner Circle, Albany, New York. (see attached agreement)  The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
C.  Manganese Study 
Supervisor Booth said this item will be rescheduled and brought back to a later meeting. 

D.  Driscoll Subdivision Road Design K Values

Mr. Osborne said he spoke to the project engineer early in the day and he has asked that this item be withdrawn until he has an opportunity to address some of Mr. Osborne’s comments.
E. MEADOW WINDS ROAD 
(add on) 
Councilwoman Greene said this item has been discussed before and it was going to be brought back to the Board when the asphalt plants were reopened. She would like an update.
Mr. Osborne said he has written a letter to Edward Howard, the Project Superintendent, asking for a meeting with his paving contractor, prior to the start of any work that is done to the roads in Meadow Winds. Mr. Osborne and Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, met with Mr. Howard and the proposed paving contractor this week. He said they walked the site and they seem to have an understanding of what is required. Mr. Benedict is going to go out and mark the pavement for sections that need to be replaced. It is Mr. Osborne’s understanding that this contractor has not been formally hired by the Teischers, developer of Meadow Winds, but is the one they are talking to. 
Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if he would keep the Board posted on the work being done. She wants the Town to protect the Meadow Winds’ homeowners and their investment. 

Mr. Osborne said he would report any progress or lack thereof.     

14. SEWER: Outside User Status-129 Meadow Hill Road
Supervisor Booth said the Town has had a request from Occupations, Inc. for an outside sewer use on the property located at 129 Meadow Hill Road. This location is a single family residence and is a site for an assisted living group home that has a sewer line that runs in front of the property. 
Mr. Osborne said the reason this house has a sewer main running in front of it is because the project of Amber Fields constructed a gravity sewer that runs down to Monarch Drive. 

Mark Taylor said that Occupations, Inc. is a long term client of Rider, Weiner & Frankel, PC,  and he wanted the Board aware of this. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the outside sewer use for 129 Meadow Hill Road- tax map section 86 - block 1 - lots 64 & 65. The agreement will be drawn up by Supervisor Booth and Mr. Osborne. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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15.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Cost Estimate--Hillside Companies on Jeanne Drive
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 21, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town, for the landscape cost estimate for Hillside Companies, Inc. on Jeanne Drive. The cost estimate is in the amount of $37,206.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

16.
PROMOTION OF ASSESSOR CLERK TRAINEE 
(add on)
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to promote Mary Butler from the position of Assessor Clerk Trainee (Grade 4) to the position of Assessor Clerk (Grade 5) effective May 1, 2008. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made at 8:47 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the Exeter Litigation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made at 9:36 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session and none is expected at this time. 

MOTION was made at 9:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth - yes.

Motion approved:  4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 9:37 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

by
___________________________         ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk          Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
